
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on  12/08/2010 

 
Bill Losey called the meeting to order at 7:37 pm.  

Bill provided the club with a status report on Dick Plyler's recovery  and asked the 
members to wait until he is back home before visiting. 

 
Secretary’s Report 

Secretary presented minutes of 10/13 meeting 
 
Treasurer’s Report 

The balance in the operational fund is $3465.58  Reserve fund balance for 2010 is $4545.  
One or two remaining expense payments anticipated for 2010. 
 
Compared to projected expenses, we are under budget for the year.  Annual expenses 
were approximately $2K for capital improvements and $2.5K for ongoing expenses. 
 

Old Business 
 
Alvin has requested that the club move the old roller.  Bill Losey will discuss this with 
Darren Kauffman to make this happen. 
 

New Business 
 There were no additional nominations for officer positions for the 2011 season. 
 The 2010 officers were re-elected by unanimous vote.  2011 officers will be: 

 Dick Plyler - President 
 Bill Losey - Vice President 
 Brians Swarts - Treasurer 
 Leif Thomson - Secretary 

 We discussed the remaining planned activities for this year: 
 December Christmas Lunch – Sponsored by Dick Plyler – Dec. 18th. 

Scheduled for 1PM at Wyncote  
 Bill announced a club breakfast planned for 9AM on Dec. 22nd at the 

Dutchway on Rt. 41. 
 Bill suggested that we drop the requirement for frequency pins for 2.4Ghz radios in 2011  
  Suggestion was voted affirmative by the club. 
    
      
Miscellaneous Business 

Henry Bohe let the club know that Mack Graham is trying to sell his RC equipment as he 
can no longer fly for medical reasons.   
Members should contact Henry for the list of items. 

 
  
New Members 

Probationary members Earl McMullen and Wayne Morris were voted in as full members 
No additional new members attended the December meeting 
 
The club agreed to accept Rich Kline as a probationary member, sponsored by Ray 
Crowley.  This was an exception as Rich could not attend our meetings due to scheduling 
issues. 

 



 
 
 
Field Marshall Report 

The copper caps on the fence posts have been re-affixed. 
 
Safety Officer Report 

Nothing to report 
 
Newsletter Editor - Cecil Miller 
 Nothing to report 
 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 
 Nothing to report 
 
50/50 
 Bill Brueckman won $44 in the 50/50 raffle and donated $20 back to the club. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
Mike Denest showed a Chem-Willard Top Dog which he started building 3-4 years ago.  This 

model is covered with Monokote and has Monokote striping.  It is powered with an 
electric motor driven by a 35-Amp system with BEC.  All contruction used Titlebond 
glue (no CA). 

 
Mike also showed off a nice Chaos from Laser Works (Action Hobbies) in Texas.  This was all 

laser-cut from a plan and sheet stock.  This model will be covered with silk and dope.  
This is planned to be the 2011 VRCS model. 

 
Bob Fling showed a nice Quaker 56 with Olsen 23 engine.  The plane still needs finishing. 
 
Bob also showed the fuselage for a large Quaker with 85" wingspan which will use a TT52 4-

stroke engine and will have a removable tail assembly for easier transport.  This model 
still needs covering. 

 
 
The meeting was closed at around 8:20 PM 
 
Next Meeting 
February 9th at 7:30 p.m. at the Upper Oxford Township Building 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


